
Dukes County Commissioners

Minutes

Wednesday, April 2, 2018
4:00 p.m.

Dukes County Administration Building

9 Airport Road, Edgartown, MA

Dukes County Commissioners (DCC):  John Alley – Chair, Gretchen Tucker Underwood – Vice Chair, 
Tristan Israel, Bob Zeltzer, Leon Brathwaite, ** Christine Todd and ** David Holway,
**Attended via telephone    

County Staff Present: Martina Thornton – County Manager, Connie Andrade - Administrative Assistant to County Manager, Noreen Mavro Flanders – County Treasurer, Ann Metcalf – Asst. County Treasurer, Chuck Cotnoir – Dukes County Emergency Manager, Paulo DeOliveira – Register of Deeds and JoAnn Murphy – Dukes County Veteran’s Agent, Joseph Sollitto – County Clerk                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                              

Others:  Joanie Ames – MVTV, Bob Rosenbaum – Vice Chair MV Airport Commission and Rich Saltzbreg MV Times, Frank Seritti – Powers and Sullivan    

John called the DCC meeting to order at 4:01PM.

Minutes:

Leon/Christine made a motion to certify an excerpt of the February 7, 2018 Dukes County Commissioner’s meeting minutes February 7, 2018 as presented. So voted. Leon yes, Gretchen yes, Bob yes, Tristan yes, John yes, Christine yes and David abstains. Motion carries. 

Leon/Tristan made a motion to approve the January 3, 2018 minutes as presented. So voted. Leon yes, Gretchen yes Bob abstain, Tristan yes, John yes, David yes and Christine abstains. Motion carries. 

FY2017 Audit Exit Conference – Powers and Sullivan:
Frank reviewed the FY2017 final numbers with the DCC. Frank also reviewed the capital improvements and federal grants at the airport with the DCC.  Frank said on the Management Letter there were four comments and an informational comment and they were:
· Improve interim and year end closing procedures: There have been steps that have been taken to improve on this area. Significant progress was made in 2017 where the information was provided to the treasurer in October which was great.

· Recording Receivables on the Books for Parking Clerk Fines:  There is a significant amount of money collected in the parking clerk’s office. They are recommending a receivable be put on the books for a checks and balance to make sure there is good control over those monies. The Treasurer is working with the Parking Clerk to see what are the best reports to use and should happen sometime in the near future. 

· Develop Written Financial Policies and Procedures: Some procedures have been put in place. There has been a lot of work done at the airport with the accounting systems. The accounting software is now intergrated so the airport can input data into the system. 
· GASBE 75 (the New OPEB Standard):  Will go into effect next year and will be a different way of recognizing the OPEB liability on the books. The County will go from 2.1m to 5m and will have additional disclosures in the financial statements.

· Federal Awards: There was a requirement that came out that you are supposed to document your internal controls for federal awards. Powers and Sullivan is working on a template and will provide to each of their clients to help get the documentation in place.  
Dukes County Health Council Bylaw Amendments: 

Martina said the DCC subcommittee met and reviewed the proposed amendments and have sent their recommendations to the Chair of the Health Council. A discussion was held. Christine said she would talk to Dr. Hodge about the proposed changes. 

County Manager Report:  
· Annual Town Meetings: Martina said on Tuesday there are four town meetings and the County has  seven financial requests fund the regional programs.  She asked the DCC to be advocates for the programs on the town floors if needed. Martina said she will be attending the Tisbury town meeting to answer questions. 
· Ad for Airport Commissioners Appointment: Martina showed the DCC a copy of the ad that will run in both newspapers for two weeks (see file). She also said the ad is on the County’s website, the newspaper’s website and the notice was sent to all the town halls to post on their boards. A discussion was held. Bob asked Martina to write a letter to the editor of the newspapers to try to generate interest in the volunteer positions. 

· Tick Program Proposal: Martina said the program has run for several years with Edgartown acting as the host and financial agent for the program. The Boards of Health (BOH) have been working together through grants and donations. The towns BOH have asked if the County would take over the program. She said the towns would like to hire two or three people to do tick surveys. She also said she is will bring the job description and the budget to the next meeting after all the details have been worked out. She will also bring a formal proposal for the County and the Boards of Health. A discussion was held. Leon asked if costs like Workman’s Comp would be included. Martina said the BOH agreed to have a 5% fee; so some of those costs will be included.  
· Beach Patrol: Martina said she spoke to the towns and Trustees of the Reservation and she has not come to an agreement. She will be hiring someone for the summer to do the beach patrol. She has created the job description and will be running the ad in the newspaper in the upcoming weeks. Martina said it will be more cost effective than hiring the Sheriff. A discussion was held. Leon said the person should have a uniform and look official. He also said the County should ask the Sheriff to pay for the beach patrol from the alarm fees.  Leon said he will make a conference call with Martina to the Sheriff. 

· Election for Public Office: Martina said if anyone is interested in running for DCC that the nomination papers are in West Tisbury and deadline is May 1st.  There is a link on the County website on how to run for office.
New Business:

Bob said the new Center for Living building is a success. He said Eileen Murphy told him that the building would not have happened without Martina’s efforts.
Leon/Christine made a motion to adjourn. So voted. Bob yes, Tristan yes, Christine yes, David yes, Leon yes and John yes. Motion carries.

The DCC meeting adjourned at 5:03pm.
Certified by:

______________________________

JOSEPH E. SOLLITTO JR., Clerk of the Courts

Documents presented at the meeting and part of the Official Records:

· Agenda

· Print out of Ad from MV Times advertising vacant appointments
· FY2017 Audit Exit Information
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